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Information note 24/13 of the Commissariat aux Assurances on the possible 

organisation of an examination for future insurance agents and sub-brokers in 

the English language 

 

Dear Sir or Madam 

Article 23 (3) of the Commissariat aux Assurances Regulation No 19/01 of 26 February 2019 on 

insurance and reinsurance distribution, as amended, (hereinafter the "RCAA 19/01") based on Article 

288 (1) of the Law of 7 December 2015 on the insurance sector, as amended (hereinafter the "LSA"), 

limits the questions and proposed answers of the written examination for future agents and sub-brokers 

to the French language. 

Despite this, a number of market players have asked the Commissariat aux Assurances (hereinafter 

the "CAA") whether it would be possible to organise an examination in English.  

The CAA would, however, be open to organise a written examination in which the questions and 

answers would be formulated in English (hereinafter "English examination"). Although the terms of 

RCAA 19/01 provide for the written examination to be held in French only, it is common ground that, 

pursuant to article 288 (1), of the LSA, the CAA may grant exemptions. Successful completion of all the 

modules for which a candidate was registered for the English examination could therefore give rise to 

the granting of such an exemption.  

Please note that there will be no additional oral examinations. Candidates for the English examination 

must therefore obtain: 

- at least 60% of the points for each module for which they were registered, or  

- an overall average of at least 60% of the points without having scored less than 50% of the 

points in any of the modules for which they were registered. 

The English exam would be held once only, in parallel with the September 2025 session of the French-

language written exam, i.e. on Thursday 25 September 2025 

Therefore, in order to be able to assess the need to organise an English examination, the CAA invites 

insurance undertakings, insurance and reinsurance brokerage firms and individual brokers who have 

interested candidates to inform it by 31 January 2025 by email to gouvernanceIDD@caa.lu of  

- the number of interested candidates and 

- the classes of insurance for which these candidates would be registered (life, non-life or life 

and non-life). 

 

 
          The Executive Committee 
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